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February 20, 2015 

E-FlLlNG 

Carlotta S. Stauffer, Director 
Division of Commission Clerk and Administrative Services 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 

RE: Docket No. 140060-WS; Application for increase in water and wastewater rates in Seminole 
County by Sanlando Uti lities Corporation 
Our File No.: 30057.214 

Dear Ms. Stauffer: 

It has become apparent that in order to remain in compliance with en ironmentaJ requirements, anlando 
Utilitie corporation is compelled to immediately replace the air header at it Wekiva WWTP. We believe the 
e pense of this project hould be included in the current rate case. 

Appro imately 240 lineal feet of 20" diameter air header pipe located at anJando Utilitie ' Wekiva 
Wastewater Treatment Plant is in immediate need of replacement. This pipe line i critical in conveying process 
air flow to the Wekiva Plant's treatment trains in order to maintain the iability of the biological treatment proce s 
in conformance with NPDE perating Permit o. FL0033625 I and DEP Rule 62-600.41 (I) F.A .. that states 
as follows: "AJI domestic wastewater treatment plants hal l be operated and maintained in accordance with the 
applicable pro i ions of thi chapter and o as to attain, at a minimum, the reclaimed water or effiucnt quality 
required by the operational criteria specified in this chapter, and to meet the appropriate dome lie wastewater 
residuals management cri teria pecified in 'hapters 62-2, 62-7, 62-640 and 62-701, F.A. ." 

Aller making numerous repairs to the ex.isting pipe "vithout sustained succe , it is evident that this air 
header is at the end of its ervice life. The replacement pipe will consist of 20" steel material rated for high 
temperature so as to in ure its long tenn performance under typical operating conditions. The exi ling air header 
was installed in 1973 v. hen the treatment plant was con tmcted and will be retired after 42 years of ervice. 

Attached is a signed propo al from unshine Building and Development that identifie the total project 
cost of 38,634.2 1 to replace the 240 lineal feet of pipe header. The work is currently under way with an e peeled 
completion date of no later than March 31, 2015. The tee1 pipe has been deli ered to the ite and the contra tor 
has mobilized his resource to quickly complete the work. nee the work i completed, anlando will provide a 
copy of the in oice confirming payment. 
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If you or lhe tafT have any que tions, please feel free to contact me. 

M F/ 
nclo ure 

cc: John I loy (via e-mail) 
Patrick flynn (via e-mail) 
Oarrien Pitts ( ia e-mail) 
Keino Young, E qujre ( ia e-mail) 
Robert raves (via emai l) 
John I ruitt, Esquire (via e-mail) 

Very truly yours, 

y~~,Q~-,~ 
MARliN . l·RIEdMAN 
For lhe Firm 



Sunshine Building and Development Corp. 
POST OFFICE BOX 180958 I CASSElOERRY. f lOAIOA .1~718.()958 / PtiO'JE (4~1) 33!Hi721 I FAX (407)339·29:>~ 

Docombcr 15, 2014 

Scott Gosnell 
Sanlando Utilit ies Corp 
Wekiva Plant 
144 Ledbury 
Longwood, FL 32750 

VIa Fax: 407-682-5713 

Re 20" A1r Ltne At Wek1va Plant 

Dear Scott. 

We propose lo furnish 20" steal pipe and fltltngs, oonnect to ex1St1ng steel ptpe 
and to ex1sttng DIP outstde of compressor building, for a lump sum price or thirty 
e1ghtthousand SIX hundred thirty four dollars and twenty on a cents ($38,634.21 ) 

Thank you for the opportunity to quote you on this. 

Very truly/~s. 

-~/~ 
Jo9~ush 
i afat 
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